
Village of Liverpool Yard Waste Policy

The yard waste policy is intended for the use of Village residents and excludes waste

left by any professional service provider. It is not intended to include any waste from

tree removal, whether the tree was removed by a professional tree service or the

homeowner.

Yard waste includes grass, brush, leaves, seedlings, shrubbery, and trimmed tree

branches. Yard waste DOES NOT include dirt, stone, lumber, or debris resulting from

private or professional tree removal.

Yard waste does not need to be tied, but must be placed in small, neat piles at

curbside (not in street) according to the requirements listed below. NO PLASTIC

BAGS PLEASE!

Trimmed tree branches, shrubbery, and other trimmings too large to be swept up shall

be placed into piles meeting the following requirements:

Grass, brush, leaves, and seedlings small enough to be raked up shall be placed in

any of the following containers:

total amount of all piles to be put out on any given pickup day may not exceed 10

feet in length, 2 feet in height, and 3 feet in depth;

no bundle or single piece of yard waste can exceed the weight of 50 pounds;

no single piece of yard waste shall exceed 3 feet in length, nor 4 inches in

diameter.

paper bags;

corrugated cardboard boxes;

appropriate metal or plastic containers, none of which when filled shall exceed

the weight of 50 pounds and all of which shall be labeled as yard waste for

identification by the hauler.



Yard waste brought about by storm damage is to be processed in the same manner as

above during yard waste season (April through October). Any resident with yard waste

that is the result of storm damage after October should contact the Public Works

Superintendent at 457-1882.


